Vernhams Dean Parish Council

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	:10th July 2017

	TIME OF MEETING
	:7.30 pm 

	venue of meeting
	:Millennium Hall Vernham Dean

	Type of meeting
	:ORDINARY

	present
	:Mr M Doherty

	
	: Mr p nicoll (Pn)

	
	: Mr m knight (MK)

	
	:mr h watkins (HW)

	
	:MRS M PERRY (MP)

	
	: MR W HAWKINS (WH)

	
	:MRs J DRURY (JD)

	Chaired by
	:mr R winch (Rw)

	in attendance
	:Mrs K Nightingale (KN)

: Hc cllr k Locke (kl)

	Parishioners
	:0


	
	Apologies 
Cllr P Giddings

	
	Register of Interests
None

	
	Urgent Matters

None raised.

	
	Minutes of meeting 12th June agreed and signed.

	.
	Public Participation

The Chairman welcomed our new County Councillor Kirsty Locke and expressed his desire that she should continue the work started by her predecessor.

	
	Update from PFA

It was reported that all actions deemed necessary by the PFA were underway. It has been agreed to get a contractor in to clear the MUGA and remove the problematic bin. Concerns were raised that thr pavilion, a siginificant village asset, is becoming an eyesore and it is recognised that it is not getting the attention it needs. There are holes in the roof. It was agreed that 3 contractors should be asked to quote. Funding is not an issue as the PFA has sufficient funds and the PC is in receipt of the CiL. The cricket nets and mats also need refurbishment.  A new parishioner has expressed desire to join the committee which is very welcome news. MK to send details to WH.  Clerk to send details of TVBC maintenance dept to WH.
The proposed bottle bank site remains unacceptable to the PC. Chair to email TVBC and PG.

Highways
Any new potholes are to be reported to HCC via their website.
A sign has been left behind on Rockmor Lane. MK to refer to Andy Harding HCC. 

Tangley PC had asked for our opinion on changing the SLRs to those which show actual speed. Clerk to ask about costings.

Councillors Reports
Mary Perry reported a concern about the speed of cyclists and the danger they pose to pedestrians. Although it was generally agreed this is a concern it was felt very difficult to be able to suggest a solution. 

The clerk had been unsuccessful in finding correspondence relating to the remova of the fencing around the holly hedge at The Old Vicarage. 

Paul Nicoll had organised a contractor to remove the broken limb on the tree on the pond.  HCC on  behalf of the school has approached the PC seeking permission to create a new sewage solution in the form of an easement mound to be created in the corner of the burydene at a cost of approx. £200,000. The PC need to formally approve this. This was agreed unanimously providing all H&S aspects were satisfactory ie the quality of the water. 
The future of the old school kitchen is uncertain. It is seen as a liability for both HCC and the PC as in its current state of disrepair there is no obvious use for it.  It would take significant investment to turn it into a useful building if the PC were to take it on. HCC may decide to sell it and that will have an obvious impact on the village hall as the PC would have no say in who buys it. All land around the kitchen belongs to HCC. It was agreed to ask the village if they had any suggestions for its use; RW to put an article in Focus, also asking if there is a surveyor who could have a look at it for us. It was agreed to try and cut the foliage around it back to better give a view of the building/land. It was also agreed to ask HCC to provide a survey.

The school was pleased with the recent SATS results which were trhe best ever and it has an intake of 16 pupils for Sept 2017.

Will Hawkins raised the issue of Broadband. An email had been circulated. The roll out is going very slowly and we are still experiencing diabolical speed. The school has fast broadband but there are no plans to pipe it elsewhere. A leeter has been sent to Kit Malthouse but no reply has been forthcoming. It was agfreed it might be useful to petition people who run their business from home – possibly via the website – and send this to Kit Malthouse. 


	
	Planning
Paul Jackson of TVBC Planning is to come and speak to the planning sub committee to educate them on their role. Any new building undertaken in the village is bound to be very emotive. The development at Haydown appears to be significantly higher than anticipated.
The sub committee had reviewed the following applications: 

17/01807/FULLN Single strey extension Quayle, VD No comment.

17/01831/FULLN 2 storey extension Morris Dean, Henley. No comment

17/01734?FULLN 2 storey extension 3 Bury Draw, VD. No comment
17/01678/OBLN The footpath proposed at Upper Horns Farm is to be looked at on line as TVBC sent the wrong documents, but it is not considered to be an issue for the PC.

Finance 
Balance in Lloyds account: £19,696.79
Invoices to be authorised: 

None
Meeting finished 8.50pm. 

Date of next meeting: 11th Sept 2017
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